
41st ANNUAL ILLINOIS HIGH SCHOOL THEATRE FESTIVAL

“Dare to Dream”

Workshop Committee Tour @ 8:30 am – 11:30 am
Carmel DeStefano, Executive Director (2016) 

Nathaniel Haywood, Assoc. Director of Workshops 

Liesl Krieger, Assoc. Director of Workshops

Peter Guither, ISU College of Fine Arts

JUNE MEETING MINUTES
Friday, June 19 @ 12:00 pm
State Farm Hall of Business Building Room 412

Illinois State University
Planning Committee in Attendance   
Carmel DeStefano, Executive Director (2016) 

Brian Alexander, Executive Director Emeritus

LaDonna Wilson, Secretary/Executive Director (2017) 

Nathaniel Haywood, Assoc. Director of Workshops 

Liesl Krieger, Assoc. Director of Workshops 

Victor Pilolla, Assoc. Director of Auditions

Marty Lynch, Assoc. Director of Auditions

Allan Kimball, Assoc. Director of Promotions

Ryan Lambert, Assoc. Director of Promotions

Thom Ringrose, Assoc. Director of Technology

Kurt Steinhauser, Historian/Documentarian 

Judy Swiger, Assoc. Director of Hospitality/Mentors

Committee members (non-voting) in attendance 

Megan McCann, ISU Program Coordinator

Cyndee Brown, ISU, Department of Theatre and Dance Representative

Aimee-Lynn Newlan, ITA Executive Director

Daniel Esquival, ISU, Student Committee

Shannon Doering, ISU Student Committee

Athanasia Giannetos, UIUC: Student Committee

John Lathanzi, UIUC, Student Committee

Karen Hall, Assoc. Director of Box Office, ITA Liason

Committee members (voting) absent  

Gary Thorsky, Assoc. Director of Exhibits
Ann Witting, Assoc. Director of Play Selection
Dennis Anastasopoulos, All-State Director 2016 

Theresa Shepherd, Co-Producer All-State 2016

Christine Haines, Co-Producer All-State 2016

James Crow, Assoc. Director of Exhibits 

Tim Broeker, Assoc. Director of Play Selection 

Committee members (non-voting) absent  

Marty Jean Goughnour, Assoc. Director of Development /Public Relations
Dinah Barthelmess, ITA President

Natalie Kozelka, ISU Student Committee

Johnathan Meier, ITA Liason

Molly Triveline, ISU, Student Committee

Daniel Browder, ISU Department of Theatre

Carmel DeStefano called the meeting to order at 12:04 pm.

I. The meeting began with introductions. 

II. Brian Alexander moved to accept, and Thom Ringrose seconded the minutes from the March meeting.  Minutes were approved. 
 III.
COMMITTEE REPORTS 


A.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR – Carmel DeStefano reported.



1. 
Megan McCann showed the Committee the current logo design and the 



postcard design.  Some suggestions were made by the Committee. 


2. 
There was a discussion about the Festival program, and it was decided to 



keep a paper version for this year and consider other options for future



Festivals.



ACTION:  Aimee-Lynn will research advertising possibilities if the




Committee decides to go to a paperless Festival with only an app for




future Festivals. 


3. 
Carm is working on contracting The Silhouettes as the opening act. They 



would create an original show built around the theme of the Festival.  She




is looking to increase the theme with other small performances in the




Opening Ceremony.  The Committee offered several suggestions for 




other options, as well.
 


4. 
There will be no closing ceremony, but Carm would like to have a 10 



minute celebration to begin each All-State production that includes 



pictures from the Festival gathered from monitors.  Thom Ringrose would 



compile them.



5.
ACTION:  Brian, Carm, and Karen will work together on creating a




manual for future Festival Directors.  


B.
WORKSHOPS - Nathaniel Haywood and Liesl Krieger reported. 

1. Summer push is underway to get more workshops.   The Workshop Committee noted on the morning tour that there were more spaces available than in the past, especially large spaces with sinks and open areas.

2. Nathaniel would like to work on commissioning panel discussions.  Suggested panel names might include “Dreams of”… acting, directing, playwriting, etc. He suggested using one room for all of these panels.
3. Nathaniel would also like to use the App for immediate feedback from

monitors, students, and workshop presenters.  

4. The Workshop Committee would also like the monitors to be in charge of 

unlocking rooms for the workshops. 


C.
PROMOTIONS - Allan Kimball and Ryan Lambert reported.



1.
This Committee distributed a breakdown of Fest Gear costs/prices.  


2.
There was a discussion of what tech and monitor shirts should look like. 



The suggestions were long sleeve for the tech crew, baseball caps, or knit 



caps. No decision was made.



3.
The committee discussed reinstituting pre-orders using the app.




ACTION:  Megan will check on credit card machines from ISU. 


4.
Megan says that boxes are a must, instead of a registration bag for the 



school packets.

D.
ALL-STATE   - Carmel DeStefano presented the All-State report and revised 




budget in the absence of the All-State Committee. (Complete 




report/budget attached.)
              1.
Dennis Anastasopoulous noted that increasing the All-State participation fee by $50.00 will really help balance the Company budget.  



2.
Audition forms will be Google forms (working with Aimee-Lynn).  


3.
Dennis is hoping for some special guests to stop by rehearsals as it is 




the 20th anniversary of RENT.



4.
Dennis is thinking of expanding the cast to 35.

E.
EXHIBITS - No one from this committee was in attendance. All discussion was 


tabled for next meeting.  

F.
AUDITIONS - Victor Pilolla and Marty Lynch reported.

              1.
The audition committee would like to open auditions up to juniors, as well, with seniors getting preferential scheduling in hopes to transition to only auditioning juniors, a change the colleges would prefer.  There is a definite thought that most seniors have decided their school of choice by the date of our Festival. 


2.
Carm would like to have a couple of people at the auditions who can offer



the proper evaluation needed for Individual Events, so students could




advance to the national level at the International Thespian Festival in 




these events. 



ACTION:  Carm and James Crow would be willing to propose some 




ways to make Thespians a larger part of Festival.  




G.
PLAY SELECTION - No one from this committee was in attendance, Carmel 


DeStefano reported.



1.
The Play Selection Committee met prior to the June meeting in 




anticipation of their absence on the 19th.



2.
The tour of the theatres has been rescheduled with Dan Browder for later 



in July. (Tentative date is July 14th.)



3.
The Committee proposes to revamp the response process by combining 



the Liz Lerman method with the Kennedy Center Response Process. A 



sub-committee of Carmel DeStefano, LaDonna Wilson, Aimee-Lynn 



Newlan, Judy Swiger, Victor Pilolla, and Nathaniel Haywood has been 



established to meet and revamp the response process before the Sept. 



meeting.

H.
TECHNOLOGY – Thom Ringrose reported.



1.
Thom discussed the need for a universal data-base/Google form.



2.
Megan had flashbacks of the craziness of large Google forms in the past…



3.
If there are pre-orders for t-shirts, etc., Thom will create a link to ISU for 



pre-orders to happen.



4.
ACTION:  Aimee-Lynn will work with Thom to consider advertising 




options on the app.


I.
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES - Daniel Esquival reported.



1.
Daniel discussed forms that are already created for the Festival.



2.
UIUC students expressed concern over transportation and housing.




Cyndee is working on hotel rooms, and UIUC students will contact




J.W. Morrissette about transportation options to ISU.  




ACTION:   Cyndee will work with Megan to get a good rate at




hotels for monitors.
3. 
Shannon discussed having a tour so UIUC students would know the


campus. 

J.
GRADUATE COURSES – Cyndee Browne reported.



1.
There were 12 students who completed the course this year.  Cyndee 




stated that one course will be offered each year for three credit 

hours.  The course will be on a three-year rotation to offer three different

courses.  Teachers will receive information if they are an ITA member.

2.
Aimee-Lynn announced that ITA was renewed as a provider for CPDUs 

for teachers participating in the Festival. 

K.
MENTORS/HOSPITALITY – Judy Swiger reported.



1.
Judy is reaching out to new schools already.  



2.
She will talk to Megan about new information from ISU regarding food



options.


L.
HISTORIAN/DOCUMENTARIAN – Kurt Steinhauser reported.  



1.
Kurt passed around a binder with the schools and business addresses 



listed.  He asked members to look at this “snail mail” list to make sure it is 


up-to-date for the August postcard mailing.

M.
ITA LIASON – Karen Hall reported.



1.  
Karen reported that the ITA Convention is on September 19th in Peoria.



2.  
She suggested that we add verbiage to the website advising potential




sponsors on how to budget for Festival.  


N.
DEVELOPMENT - Aimee-Lynn Newlan reported.  



1.
Advertising prices will stay the same as last year. 



2
Aimee-
Lynn discussed the many ways groups/individuals could sponsor 



activities or items.  


O.
LOCAL ARRANGEMENTS – Megan McCann reported.



1.  
July 10th is the deadline to make changes on the August 11th forms.  




Megan will be sending them out shortly.



2. 
Megan will make reservations for hotel rooms for November and January.

V. 

LaDonna moved to adjourn the meeting, and Marty seconded. The meeting was 



adjourned at 4:48 pm.
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